SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 14th September 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs G G N White (Mayor), N Aldis, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, P Jones, C Osborne, M Pettitt, M Scott, R Smith, D Sharman, P Sharman and Mrs S Sutton. 
Together with Central Bedfordshire Councillor T Turner, Police Constable Lee Prutton and 1 member of the press.
1.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bartlett and Sandhu and from Central Bedfordshire Councillor Maudlin.
The Mayor then made a presentation to Flt Lt Margaret Bell on the occasion of her retirement as OIC of the Sandy ATC.

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members (58/09)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Aldis – Item 7 (b) 12 (Request from Skatepark Association) as a Trustee of the Skatepark Association
Cllr Blaine - Item 7 (b) 12 (Request from Skatepark Association) as a Trustee of the Skatepark Association

Cllr Gale – Item 9 (6) (Grant request from Sandy Twinning Association) as Chairman of the Twinning Association

Cllr Osborne Item 9 (2) (Town Clock) as a Member of the PCC.

Cllr White - Item 9 (6) (Grant request from Sandy Twinning Association) as Vice-Chairman of the Twinning Association
 (b) Personal Interests 
Cllr Aldis – Item 7 (b) 10 Sandy Enhancement Group as Vice-Chairman of the Group.
Cllr Pettitt - Item 9 (6) (Grant request from Sandy Twinning Association) as a Member of the Twinning Association
Cllr Mrs Sutton - Item 7 (b) 10 Sandy Enhancement Group as Chairman of the Group.

3. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy
(59/09)

PC Prutton began by describing recent police action which had resulted in the detection of a cannabis factory in Beeston.

He then produced the latest crime figures which showed an increase in anti-social behaviour over the school holidays but that most other offence figures had stabilised.
3. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy (cont)
(59/09)
PC Prutton had met with the Traffic Management Unit and a number of roads in Sandy would be monitored for speed and volume over a 7-day 24 hour period.  Cllr Gale said that he had been approached by electors once again asking for addition 30mph signs along Sunderland Road.  These have been requested before but have not been forthcoming.
Problems have arisen at a new play area in Goldfinch Drive and negotiations were taking place between residents, the police and planning officers at Central Bedfordshire Council.

Members again reported ongoing problems with nuisance from patrons of the Island Bar and PC Prutton said that the situation was being monitored.

PC Prutton also said he was in favour of a request to Central Bedfordshire Council to reduce the speed limit on Everton Road to 50 mph.
4.  Oral questions from electors



(60/09)

There were none.
5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council



(61/09)
No planning applications had been received.  Cllr Aldis reported that the applications for the Fallowfield Open Space and the Perfect Cup would be considered by Development Control the following week.
6.  Mayoral communications  






(62/09) 
	6.8.09
	With the Town Clerk, attended a meeting called by Alistair Burt MP at Renhold Village Hall to discuss policing issues with Chief Superintendent Andy Street.

	8.8.09
	Attended Mayor of Dunstable’s Civic Coffee Morning.

	9.8.09
	Attended Town Mayor’s Afternoon Tea at Houghton Regis.

	11.8.09
	In the presence of former Councillor Max McMurdo’s family and friends, members of Central Bedfordshire Council and Sandy Town Council, unveiled memorial plaque on “Max’s Bench”.

	11.8.09
	With other members of the Council attended dedication of the Graham Geaves Memorial Garden, Sandy Fire Station.

	23.8.09
	Presented the Sandy Enhancement Group Prizes at Sandy & District Horticultural Association Annual Show.


6.  Mayoral communications  
(cont)



(62/09) 
Deputy Mayor
12.8.09

Represented the Town Council at the funeral of

Mr Ian Crossman together with Cllrs David Gale, Nigel

Aldis and other councillors.

3.9.09
With Cllr Osborne attended a Farewell meeting of the ATC for FL  Lt Margaret Bell

6.9.09 Attended with Mr David Sutton, Potton Town

Council’s Civic Service.

6.9.010 Accompanied by Mr David Sutton, attended Ampthill Town Council’s Civic Service and reception

13.9.09 Attended with Mr David Sutton, March Town

Council’s Civic Service.

The Mayor reported on the meeting with Superintendent Street expressing hi surprise at the small number of operational constables.  It was suggested that Cllr Blaine should pursue the subject with the Bedfordshire Parish and Town Council Association.
7.  Minutes and Reports 







(63/09)
To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

(a) Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 3rd August 2009.  It was pointed out that three instances of “Resolved to recommend” should read “Resolved”
Resolved: (a)That the minutes, with the amendments above, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) That Exempt Minute No:52/09 should remain an exempt item.

(b)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 17th August 2009.  
Resolved: That the minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.

Recommendations:

10. Sandy Enhancement Group






(P28/09)
Resolved: That the cost to purchase and install an additional hanging basket bracket is taken to the Estimates process.  

7.  Minutes and Reports 

(cont)



(63/09)
12. Request from Skatepark Association




(P30/09)
Cllrs Aldis and Blaine retired from the Chamber before consideration of this item.
Resolved: (a) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to ascertain what the total extra cost is to the Council for having a youth shelter situated on the Sunderland Road Recreation Ground.

The cost of insurance for the shelter would add £42 to the Town Council’s current premium and the cost of a lease would be between £650 and £750.
(b) That the Skatepark Association is allowed to take out a lease with the Council for the location of the youth shelter at it’s own expense. 

(c) That the Town Council would finance the future insurance costs.

13. Open Spaces Sub-Committee



(P31/09)
Resolved: That the cost to carry out the tree work and replacement trees within St Swithun’s Churchyard is taken to the Estimates process.
                                                                                                       Resolved: That all the tree work proposed for the Cemetery be undertaken in the Autumn and the cost of £2,160 be found from the interest on Capital Account.
(c) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 7th September 2009.
The minutes had yet to be circulated.
Recommendations: 
11. Premises Sub-Committee


(F20/09)

5. Stratford Road Depot

Resolved :  (a) That a new concrete storage building is installed alongside the existing building which will incorporate an employee rest room at a cost of £35,000 to be paid from the Capital Account.

(b) That the two old garages are removed at a cost of £1,000 plus disposal, to be paid from the Capital Account.

(c) That the three bunkers for storage as provided for in the 2009/2010 estimates be proceeded with.

(d) That the Clerk be requested to deal with the transitional arrangements, planning permission etc.

7.  Minutes and Reports 
(Cont)




(63/09)
6. Market Container

Resolved:  That the existing container is removed and replaced with a new container of the same size at a cost of £2,000, to be paid from the Capital Account.

12. Policies Sub-Committee


(F21/09)

Resolved: (a) That the Community Engagement Strategy be adopted as policy by Town Council.

(b) That the Environmental Policy be re-adopted by Town Council.

8. Reports from Representatives 





(64/09)
Cllr D Sharman reported that he had recently attended a meeting of the Sandy Charities at which several grants were given out.


9.  Clerk’s Report 








(65/09)
The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

1.  Accounts 01.04.09 to 31.08.09 
Resolved: That the lists of receipts and payments for July and August 2009, which had been on display prior to the meeting, be received and approved.
2. Town Clock
Cllr Osborne retired from the Chamber during the debate.


Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to the PCC and inform them that the Town Council would be prepared to consider an application in the prescribed form for a capital grant towards the cost of refurbishing the clock, but that the Council would also like to see alternative quotations for the work.
3. Estimates 2009/10, Town Plan – Community Engagement

Resolved: That £1400 should be included in the Town Council’s budget 2010/2011 for Community Engagement in order to support the Town Plan process.
9.  Clerk’s Report 

(Cont)




(65/09)
4. Letter regarding Everton Road

Resolved: That the Clerk be requested to write to Central Bedfordshire Council Highways Department in support of Mr Pym’s request for a 50mph speed limit on Everton Road.

5. Power of Wellbeing

Resolved: That having fulfilled the conditions Sandy Town Council adopts the use of the Power of Wellbeing with immediate effect.
6. Grant request from Sandy Twinning Association

Cllr White spoke on the item and then he and Cllr Gale retired from the Chamber.

Resolved: That a grant of £200 be given to Sandy Twinning Association towards the cost of a visit by a civic delegation from Skarszewy for the Remembrance weekend.  That this amount be found from contingency and be granted under the Power of Wellbeing.

7. Central Bedfordshire Highways Five-Year Programme 2010 – 2015

Resolved: That in addition to the list previously submitted by Council for inclusion in the programme, the following items should also be submiited for inclusion on the Five-Year Programme.

· Installation of a pedestrian crossing on the cycle-way in Engayne Avenue (Highest priority).

· The installation of a mini-roundabout at the Swaden junction

· Traffic calming scheme for St Neots Road

· Review of the town centre roundabout from the point of view of both pedestrians and traffic.
10.  Oral questions from Electors 




(66/09)
There were none.

11.  Press Release 








(67/09)
Resolved: That no press release is considered necessary
9

